
23rd April 2021 

We have returned to school after Easter with an amazing attitude. The children are really 

eager with their learning and trying really hard. There is a wonderfully positive              

atmosphere in school and I think this is enhanced by the sunshine too!  

We celebrated Earth day yesterday. The children were thinking of ways to look after our 

planet and to try to reduce Global warming. Class pledges were made to support this. Thank 

you to Miss Leese and Mrs Sigley for arranging this.  

The children have also taken part in the Big Pedal organised by Mrs Minton, thinking of 

how we travel to school. Thank you for all your support with this.  

We hope that you have a lovely weekend and make the most of the sunshine. Please stay safe 

and take care. See you on Monday. Love Mrs Goodyear xx 

Attendance 

 

Busy Bees    96.2% Class 5  100% 

Caterpillars   100% Class 6  100% 

Class 2          98.3% Class 7  99.1% 

Class 3          100% Class 8  100% 

Class 4  95.8% Class 9  99.2% 

Week Commencing 29.03.2021 

Class Caterpillars, Class 3, Class 5, Class 6 and 
Class 8 with 100% 

FANTASTIC AND  WELL DONE  

Whole School Attendance  98.5%  

School target — 96.5% 

COVID winter support 

Staffordshire County Council are offering           
emergency help to Staffordshire residents. 

 If you are struggling to pay your fuel bills, you could get up to 

£200 worth of financial help. This will be provided by pre-paid 
meter credit or paid directly to your energy provider to add credit 
to your account or to clear prior debt. 

 
You could be eligible to benefit from the scheme if you meet one of 
the below criteria: 

Claim benefits or tax credits (including Universal Credit) 

 Have low or no income 

 Are disabled 

 Are currently unemployed 

 
For further information, please visit  

https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Warmer-Homes/COVID-winter-

support.aspx 

Track and Trace Payments 

If you have had to self-isolate and have not been receiving pay 

during this time you may be eligible for a £500 Track and Trace 

Payment. Please go to  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/test-and-trace-

support-payment-scheme-claiming-financial-support/claiming-

financial-support-under-the-test-and-trace-support-payment-

scheme 

School Photographs—Haircut alert!  

Tempest will be in to take class         

photographs on Wednesday 28th April. 

Afternoon Nursery children to arrive at 

8.45am for their photographs.  

If your child attends Reach for the Stars 

your child will automatically have their 

photograph taken with their class.   

Remaining Nursery children will be able to 

leave with their parents once photographs 

have been taken. 

 

Nursery places September 2021  

If your child is 3 before the 31st August they are  entitled 
to a free place in our Nursery.  Enrolment is now open 
and forms available online and also at the school office. 

Information packs will be emailed to all parents on our 
waiting list and you have up until the 21st May 2021 to 
officially apply for your child’s place.  

 

https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Warmer-Homes/COVID-winter-support.aspx
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Warmer-Homes/COVID-winter-support.aspx
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme-claiming-financial-support/claiming-financial-support-under-the-test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme-claiming-financial-support/claiming-financial-support-under-the-test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme-claiming-financial-support/claiming-financial-support-under-the-test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme-claiming-financial-support/claiming-financial-support-under-the-test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme


We start week 3 of the school dinner menu 
next week. 

Worker of the Week 

Busy Bees Samuel Cartlidge  

Caterpillars Tiffany Fern  

Class 2  Lily Bedson  

Class 3  Bobby Owen  

Class 4  Connor Bullock-Cowan   

Class 5  Liam Black  

Class 6  Fletcher Galley  

Class 7  Rohan Ranee  

Class 8  Tommy Callear 

Class 9  Mathew Wright   

Achiever of the Week 

Busy Bees Arlo Baker  

Caterpillars Alithea Ibrahim  

Class 2  Tristan Cooper  

Class 3  Ronnie Tracey  

Class 4  Lexie Salt  

Class 5  Mia Hepworth   

Class 6  Sam Chandler  

Class 7  Rohan Knapper  

Class 8  Isabel Booth   

Class 9  David Gibson  

Congratualations 

Celebrate Good Times!  

     House points 

          Congratulations to Air 

 Fire  250  Water  265 

 Air  271  Earth  194 

 Keep up the good work everyone!  

 

This week Rockstars are proud of who 
they are! 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley 
the best place to be! 

 

Nursery  Leila Wergasow-Sanderson 
  & Jenson Radcliffe 

Busy Bees Harrison Durose 

Caterpillars Lily Adams  

Class 2  Tyler Blakeman 

Class 3  Noah Taylor 

Class 4  Oscar Booth  

Class 5  Daisy Dutton 

Class 6  Max Dohnal  

Class 7  Evie Pointon  

Class 8  William Proffit  

Class 9  Kittie-Jane Downes
  

 

Mrs Goodyear’s Rockstars are 

Trinity Potts   

Knypersley Rockstars 

Congratualations 

Symptoms of COVID 19.  

It is absolutely vital that if you, your child or someone in your 
household has any of the following symptoms you must stay at 
home and inform us immediately and organise a test.  

 A high temperature  

 A loss of, or change to, your sense of smell or taste  

 A new continuous cough  

If your child displays any of the above symptoms we will isolate 
them in our isolation room and request you are available to    
collect immediately.  

Do you follow us on twitter? We 
share lots of information via 
tweets!!   @KnypersleyFirst  

 

Nursery  Amber Henshall & Daisy 
  Hollins-Espley 

Busy Bees Jaxon Smith 

Caterpillars Lilah Heath   

Class 2  Daisy-Rose Ward 

Class 3  Lexi James 

Class 4  Florence Haydon 

Class 5  Imogen Heath 

Class 6  Freddie Dickenson  

Class 7  Isabelle Sansome  

Class 8  Sebastian Rowley 

Class 9  Bobby Dooley
  

 

Sports Person on the Week 

Our before and after school club is now open . 

Please remember we need at least 1 weeks 
notice if you wish your child to  attend so we 
can arrange our staffing and resources safely 
under the new reopening guidance. We will not be able to 
admit children that have not booked in due to bubble 
monitoring.  

Please email kidzzone@knypersley.staffs.sch.uk to book 
your sessions.  

https://twitter.com/KnypersleyFirst

